
Our Children’s Council 2021/22 
 

Minutes of Meeting 
 

Wednesday 5th January 2021 
 
Present: 
Elsie, Jack, Paigon, Leo, Isabella, Honey, Freddie, Amelia, Nuria, Sophia, Kaiden, Finley, 
Matthew, Radville, Evie, Mrs Simpson, Mr Alcock & Mrs Tams. Meeting was chaired by 
Sofia. 
 
Welcome 
 
Mrs Simpson welcomed back all councillors after the Christmas break, New Year’s 
resolutions were shared including to stay healthy, get fit, be kind, plan ahead and many 
more. Mrs Simpson discussed the rules of the meeting such as raising your hand before 
speaking, listening to others and not talking over others so that everyone’s opinions and 
ideas can be heard and discussed. Previous meeting minutes were read & discussed. 
 
NEW DISCUSSION/LAST MEETING‘S TO DO LIST & OUTCOMES: 
 
Discussion Point Outcome 
KS2 new spelling framework/program, 
what do you think about it? 
 
KS1 Read, Write Ink, what do you think 
about it? 
 
Ensure new strategies are applied in all 
lessons to improve spelling in all subjects. 

KS2 Finley: it’s going good, its helping us 
remember how to spell, we are learning 
complex speed sounds which are letters 
that create syllables within words. 
 
KS2 Evie: it’s helping me with spellings, 
it’s good that we do it every morning it’s 
a good routine. 
 
KS1 Jack: It helps with my spelling; I 
don’t mind that I’m split into different 
groups. 
 
KS1 Elsie: I like Fred the Frog, it’s fun & it 
helps. 

New Safeguarding & Childline Posters: 
“share it”. Do you know who you can 
share any worries with whilst you are in 
school? 

Freddie: Teachers 
Radvile: Any staff on duty, dinner ladies. 
Kaiden: Teaching Assistants 
Nuria: Friends 
Matthew: Mr Alcock is the safeguarding 
lead, his name is on the displays around 
school. 

Any Other Business:  Prefects on duty are not being listened to 
by other children. Not all prefects/Kiva 
are doing their duties & getting others to 
do their duty for them. 

 
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 12th January 2022. 
 
TO DO 
 
New spelling framework/program – Feedback. What’s going well? What could be 
improved? 
Safeguarding & Childline posters – where should they be displayed? 
Prefects: Mr Watts to sort a note book for prefects when on duty. Rota for prefects & 
Kiva needed for all. Kiva need hi-vis vests. 

 


